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WEST CENTRAL FLORIDA RYAN WHITE CARE COUNCIL

CHILDREN’S BOARD OF HILLSBOROUGH COUNTY
WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 1, 2017
1:30 P.M. – 3:30 P.M.
MINUTES
	CALL TO ORDER
	The meeting of the Ryan White Care Council was called to order by Martin Clemmons, Jr., Chair at 1:30 p.m.  

	ROLL CALL AND INTRODUCTIONS
	See attached attendance list.  


	CHANGES TO AGENDA

	None

	ADOPTION OF MINUTES
	The minutes for January 4, 2017 were approved (M: Gutierrez, S: Hughes) (15 yes, 0 no, 0 abstain).

	CHAIR/VICE CHAIR’S REPORT
	Brandi Geoit announced that Gus Bilarakis is looking for opinions on the repeal of the Affordable Care Act. He is holding a meeting February 4, 2017 at 10 AM at the Center for Palm Harbor and February 11, 2017 at 10 AM at the Pasco Delegation. Many clients receiving Ryan White services are enrolled in ACA health plans and will be affected by a repeal of the ACA.

	RECIPIENT’S REPORT 
	Aubrey Arnold announced that the launch of the new database, e2-Hillsborough, has gone very well.  There will be many improvements made in next six months with the funding for the new fiscal year, including the electronic claim form, which is being tested now and should be launching in March. 
The partial grant award was received on January 23, 2017, which was promised by HRSA at the beginning of January. The program is starting the year with $4,609,665, which is part of the formula award and some Minority Aids Initiative dollars. Aubrey does not yet have a date for when the rest of the grant award will be received but it will likely be in May.

New contracts and renewals are going to the Hillsborough Board of County Commissioners (BOCC) on February 15. Contract monitoring for this fiscal year is wrapping up. All monitoring went very smoothly. There were only minor issues to address. Internal purchase orders are in the process of being updated. End of year allocations are being changed over internally so that providers who are getting additional funds are able to spend those funds by the end of the grant year.
Care Council members asked about any changes that could be coming to the Ryan White program with the changing political climate. Aubrey stated that is too early to tell but expressed his opinion that we will likely see changes to Medicaid that could affect our clients but that overall he is optimistic that the Ryan White program is sound.

	LEAD AGENCY REPORT
	Floyd Egner introduced the guests, including two contract managers from the Lead Agency and two visitors from the Florida Department of Health’s central HIV office here conducting a monitoring of the Lead Agency. 
Florida Department of Health in Pinellas is hosting the 2nd Annual Immunization Summit in St. Petersburg starting on February 2, 2017. There will be guest speakers and exhibits from around the country.

	CARE COUNCIL PLANNING STAFF REPORT
	Lisa Nugent announced that staff members are currently working with Part B on a Service Delivery Patterns Report that will be available in the upcoming months and will monitor expenditures, numbers of clients served, and units served in each service category and will be useful for planning purposes. 
Katie Scussel reminded members that anyone who has not filled out their Alternative Designation and Confidentiality forms or anyone who needs to update their form should contact her. Staff also reminded members to submit their mileage if they are eligible for reimbursement and contact Katie if they have any questions.

	COMMITTEE REPORTS
	A.  Community Advisory Committee (CAC) – Pamela Sabella, Chair  
The committee met on January 26, 2017 at the Department of Health in Hillsborough. The committee elected Pamela Sabella as Chair and Brandi Geoit as Co-Chair. One member resigned from the committee. The committee voted to change the location for the meeting and to move up the meeting start time to 1:30 PM. The committee reviewed the work plan and the Ryan White Client Satisfaction Survey. 
The next meeting will be held on February 23, 2017 from 1:30p-3:00p at Francis House. 
B. Health Services Advisory Committee (HSAC) – Jim Roth, Member
The committee did not meet in January.
The next meeting will be held on March 16, 2017 from 1:30p-3:00p at the Children’s Board of Hillsborough County.

D.  Membership -  Charlie Hughes, Co-Chair   

The committee did not meet in January. Charlie presented two motions to the Council that were tabled from the last meeting.
The Committee recommends that the Care Council members adopt the following recommendation (S: Konnerth):

THAT THE COUNCIL ACCEPTS THE NOMINATION OF RILEY JOHNSON AS A VOTING MEMBER REPRESENTING PINELLAS COUNTY (2017-2020). THE COUNCIL WILL FORWARD THE NOMINATION TO HILLSBOROUGH COUNTY BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS FOR FINAL APPROVAL.

The motion passed by acclamation. 
The Membership Nominations, Recruitment, and Training Committee conducts a regular review of the bylaws for updates/changes. 

In keeping with our adopted bylaws, the proposed bylaw revision is being provided for a 30 day review at the January meeting and the Care Council will vote on the revisions at the February meeting.

Please note that the additions to the bylaws are underlined and deletions are struck through.  

The Committee recommends that the Care Council members adopt the following recommendation (S: Gutierrez):

THAT CARE COUNCIL ACCEPTS THE PRESENTED REVISIONS TO THE BYLAWS.
A roll call vote was conducted. The motion passed (16 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain).

The next Membership meeting will take place on February 20, 2017 at Metro Wellness in Ybor from 11a-12:30p. 

E. Planning and Evaluation (P&E) – Jim Roth, Chair
The committee met on January 12, 2017 at Suncoast Hospice in Clearwater. The committee reviewed the goals and objectives of the statewide and local integrated plans and discussed overlap and the need for any changes. The committee will look at the linkage process at the February meeting. Jim Roth distributed printed copies of the integrated plan to any members who wanted one.
The next Planning and Evaluation meeting will be held on February 9, 2017 from 9:30a-11:00a at Suncoast Hospice in Clearwater.

F. Resource Prioritization & Allocation Recommendations (RPARC) – Nolan Finn, Chair 

The committee met on January 12, 2017 at Suncoast Hospice in Clearwater. The committee reviewed the expenditure reports for Part A and Part B and the Part A Final Reallocations for this fiscal year. Nolan Finn presented the expenditure reports to the Care Council. Nolan reviewed the monthly expenditure rates and ensured that all funds will be spent by the end of the fiscal year. Nolan presented the Part A Reallocation to the Care Council for informational purposes. There will be some additional changes before the end of the fiscal year. The final reallocations will be available in a future report. 
Background: The Part A Recipient is making the following reallocations for fiscal year 2016-2017. This item is presented as informational only as it is within the last 60 days of the Part A contract.

Action: None required.

Final FY 16-17 Part A Reallocations  

 

 

 

Service 

County

Decrease

Outpatient/Ambulatory

Pinellas

-3,000

Oral Health

Hillsborough

-46,000

Health Insurance 

EMA

-89,000

Mental Health

Hillsborough

-30,000

Mental Health

Pinellas

-62,000

Administration 

N/A

-80,490

Total 

 

-310,490

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Service 

County

Increase

Emergency Financial Assistance (ADAP Meds)

EMA

89,000

Medical Case Management

Hillsborough

10,000

Medical Case Management

Pinellas

12,000

Medical Case Management (Inmate)

Pinellas

38,000

Medical Case Management

Pasco/Hernando

8,000

Oral Health

Pinellas

40,000

Mental Health

Hillsborough

12,000

Mental Health

Pinellas

8,000

Substance Abuse

Pinellas

13,000

QM (e2Hillsborough enhancements)

EMA

80,490

Total

 

310,490

RPARC will not meet in February. The next RPARC meeting will be held on March 9, 2017 from 11:00a-12:30p at Suncoast Hospice in Clearwater.
G. Standards, Issues and Operations (SIOC) – Brandi Geoit, Chair 
The committee did not meet in January. No additional meetings of the SIOC are scheduled at this time.  
H.  Women, Infants, Children, Youth and Families (WICY&F) – Kamaria Laffrey, Member
The committee met on January 26, 2017 at 10:00a-11:30a at Metro Wellness in Ybor. The committee elected Paula Delgado as Chair and Bernard Washington as Co-Chair. The committee voted to keep the same time and day for meetings but to search for a new Tampa meeting location. The committee reviewed the work plan and discussed event plans for 2017. The committee discussed collaborating with other community groups for an event for National Women and Girls HIV Awareness Day. The committee also discussed new strategies for outreach. 
The next WICY&F meeting will be held on February 23, 2017 from 10:00a-11:30a at Suncoast Hospice in St. Petersburg.



	PUBLIC POLICY REPORT/ COMMUNITY INPUT 

	None.


	PREVENTION ACTIVITIES/ QUALITY MANAGEMENT 
	Quality Management will be meeting on March 17, 2017. The new database, e2-Hillsborough will provide new opportunities for data monitoring that will improve Quality Management. One of the deliverables from the vendor will be a module for all required outcomes reported to HRSA for each service category. The next site visit from HRSA will be within the next two to three years and they will be paying a lot of attention the Quality Management program.


	ANNOUNCEMENTS
	AIDS Healthcare Foundation is hosting two upcoming events, a luncheon/screening of documentary Wilhelmina’s War on February 8th at Operation Hope in Pinellas and a Vision Board for Advocacy Party on February 23rd at the Seminole Heights Library in Tampa.
The West Pasco Chamber of Commerce Honorary Governor race starts February 1st. Amanda Murphy is running on behalf of West Coast AIDS Foundation. One of the fundraising events will be a roller derby on March 12 at Spin Nations in New Port Richey. 
There are now four businesses sharing the side lot next to Metro Wellness in Ybor, so the spaces have become very limited. To park at Metro visitors will need to obtain a pass from the front desk to display on their dashboard. Additional parking is available in two nearby garages. 

Positive Women’s Network is accepting applications for their Policy Fellowship. The deadline to apply is February 15th. 

Metro Wellness, DACCO, and Ybor Youth Clinic are collaborating on an event for National Condom Day on February 10th.  There will be HIV/STD testing. Metro is also in the process of planning two events for National Women and Girls HIV/AIDS Awareness Day on March 10th , a Cupcake and Condoms event in Tampa and a tea party in St. Pete.
Association of Nurse in AIDS Care is hosting their HIV Nursing Symposium in Fort Lauderdale on April 1st. 

Effective January 1st  clients with health plans from Clear Health Alliance Walgreens will no longer be able to receive their prescriptions from Walgreens. 

On March 31st there is an HIV/AIDS Seniors Conference in Fort Lauderdale.

USF Transgender Student Union is looking for a speaker who is HIV positive and trans who can speak on trans health and HIV. Contact Guttenberg Pierre for more information.

	ADJOURNMENT
	There being no further business to come before the Care Council, the meeting was adjourned at 3:00 p.m.



Note:   A recording of the meeting is available for review at the Suncoast Health Council.
ATTENDANCE LIST: FEBRUARY 1, 2017
	Care Council Members
	Attendance

	Martin Clemmons, Jr. (Chair)
	X

	Brandi Geoit (Vice-Chair)
	X

	Lisa Conder 
	

	Paula Delgado 
	ALT

	Eda Dugas
	X

	Tonicia Freeman- Foster
	X

	Kirsty Gutierrez
	X

	Charlie Hughes
	X

	Joyce Johnson
	X

	Riley Johnson
	X

	Dave Konnerth
	X

	Kamaria Laffrey 
	X

	Bernice Lopez-McCoy
	

	Maribel Martinez
	X

	Gregory McConnell
	

	Bernard Messier
	X

	Kimberly Molnar
	X

	Sherri Montiy
	

	Guttenberg Pierre, Jr. 
	X

	Ginger Rockey-Johnson
	

	Pamela Sabella
	X

	Barbara Szelag
	

	Dean Underwood
	ALT

	Bernard Washington
	

	
	

	Associate Members
	Attendance

	Nolan Finn
	X

	Nicole Frigel
	X

	Recipient Staff
	Attendance

	Aubrey Arnold
	X

	Lead Agency Staff
	Attendance

	Floyd Egner
	X

	Demarcus Holden
	X

	Health Council Staff
	Attendance

	Lisa Nugent
	X

	Katie Scussel
	X

	Regular Guests
	Attendance

	Jim Roth
	X

	Elizabeth Rugg
	X

	Guests
	Attendance

	Adrienne Emanuel
	X

	Meghan Daily
	X

	Darius Light
	X

	Sam Quintero
	X


ALT= Alternate present 
EX = Excused
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